
Technical Advisory Group 
Record of Meeting – 21st September 2012 

 
Endurance Education Sub Group Update  
 
New Endurance officials’ bulletin went out at the beginning of September.  This included information 
on where to send record of experience forms, administration etc. 
 
L2 courses are not being well attended at the moment – the group will be looking at this going 
forwards 
 
L3 is now in draft and some modules signed off.  The rest of the modules need to be signed off at the 
next meeting in October. 
 
Track and Field Education Sub Group update  
 
16 Candidates registered for the Level 3 course on 15

th
 October 

 
14 Candidates have registered for the Level 4 course on 16

th
 October 

 
The group are currently updating L3 and L4 courses. 
 
Rules and Records 

 
Rules Group have received 30 recommendations for 2012-14 rule book.   
 
Event Management 2012 
 

There will be new people in event management during the indoor season (with support) and those people may 
well be leading outdoors with no support 
 
It is likely we will remove the role of Technical Director, transferring their current responsibilities to the 
Technical Manager and bringing in an Equipment Officer and two or three Clerk of Course per event. 
 
AOB 
 
TAG would like to congratulate Wendy Haxell on her appointment as Officials Representative on the UK 
Members Council 
 
Date of Next Meeting 
 
2

nd
 December 2012 

 


